April 14, 2003

Marguerite Chandler, executive director
Crossroads of the American Revolution Association

Box 590

Bound Brook, NJ 08805

Re:  Ocean County and the American Revolution
Dear Ms. Chandler,

I was able to attend the session on the Crossroads at the April 4th conference in Trenton at the Historic Preservation Conference.   I am very impressed with the hard work of your organization and the National Park Service.  The prospects for a National Heritage Area are truly exciting.  

At the same time that I share in the excitement that our state is finally beginning to gain some small recognition of our critical contribution to the American Revolution, I am saddened by the exclusion of Ocean County from the Crossroads project.  As you are aware, Ocean County was one of the counties included in the mandate of the National Park Service.  However, according to NPS records, not a single politician or historian from Ocean County was consulted about the study.  

I have included our letter of protest to the National Park Service.  

The Ocean County Cultural and Heritage Commission has gone on record protesting the omission of Ocean County from these efforts.  Several members of the New Jersey legislature have promised to investigate this issue.  The Ocean County Board of Chosen Freeholders and several communities in Ocean County are considering adding to this protest.
However, protest and indignation are not as productive as discussion and cooperation.

Therefore, I would like the opportunity to address your organization about the role of current Ocean County (southern Monmouth and eastern Burlington counties) in the American War of Independence.  In particular, I would like to share the story of the Battle of Cedar Bridge, which we believe is the last land battle of the American Revolution.  

In addition, representatives of your organization might want to attend a meeting of the Ocean County Cultural and Heritage Commission or the Ocean County Freeholders.

I hope that we can meet to discuss these issues.  Ocean County can be a valuable resource for our mutual efforts to preserve our Revolutionary War heritage.

Sincerely Yours,

Timothy G. Hart, esq.

President

Stafford Township Historical Society

